
 

 

 

 

Spectator death following Patriots’ 
Game incident is under investigation 

  

The death of a 53-year old New Hampshire man following an incident in the 300’s tier of Gillette 

Stadium during the September 17, 2023 game is, according to normal protocol, under investigation by 

Massachusetts State Police assigned to the Norfolk District Attorney’s Office. 

Foxboro police and fire personnel responded into the section where Dale Mooney of 

Newmarket, New Hampshire, was in apparent need of medical attention at approximately 10:57 p.m. 

Mr. Mooney was transported to the Sturdy Memorial Hospital in Attleboro, Mass., where he was 

subsequently pronounced dead. 

The matter remains under active investigation. The District Attorney’s Office has been informed 

that the autopsy is not scheduled to be conducted today. There are no charges in place at this time. 

  


